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SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES                                
AMESBURY HIGH SCHOOL

OCTOBER 15, 2012
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Present at 7:00 p.m. were Thatcher Kezer, Chair, Debra LaValley, Stan Schwartz, Bonnie Schultz, Tom McGee, Peter Hoyt, Michele S. Robinson, Superintendent of Schools and Jonah Einson, Student Representative.  (absent: Hanshaw)

The Chair called the meeting to order at 5:40 p.m. Ms. Deirdre Farrell was in attendance as a candidate for the position of Business Administrator.  Each school committee member introduced themselves and stated the length of their tenure on the committee.  School Committee
members asked the following interview questions:
1. This position is responsible for financial, human resources, educational and operational leadership.  Please describe your strengths for this multi-faceted role; also describe what your areas of challenge might be and how you might overcome these areas. [Ms. LaValley]

2. Describe a time when your monitoring of financial activities and details helped your district to meet a legal or regulatory requirement, that may have been overlooked. [Ms. Schultz]

3. Provide an example of when you set expectations and monitored the performance of employees in your charge.  What guidance and direction did you find most effective? 
[Mr. Hoyt]

4.  How do you involve stakeholders in decision making?  Please site an example of working collaboratively to meet a goal.  What did you learn from the process?  [Dr. Robinson]

5. What safeguards do you employ to ensure the budget is balanced annually?  What recommendations would you make to the Superintendent/School Committee in the event the budget had to be reduced?  
6. What experience have you had in dealing with the renovation or construction of active school buildings, and what has been your relationship with the "new" MSBA?   [Mr. McGee]

7. Tell us about your most successful experience as a participating member of a negotiating team.   [Mr. Schwartz]

8. What are your professional goals for the next 5 years?   [Mayor Kezer]
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Ms. Farrell was asked if she had any questions for the committee and/or would like to make a closing statement.

Mr. Hoyt spoke of the quality of the Amesbury Public School district as well as the work of the space needs committee and our efforts to move through the Massachusetts School Building Authority process.  Mr. Schwartz spoke of the collaborative spirit within the district.  Mr. McGee indicated that the district has attracted very talented people and takes great steps to create and support a quality staff.

Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Mr. Schwartz to offer to employ Ms. Farrell as the Business Administrator, pending successful negotiations.  Unanimous, Yes.

Motion by Ms. Schultz, seconded by Ms. LaValley to enter into executive session for contract negotiations and will adjourn the meeting following the conclusion of negotiations and will not return to open session.  ROLL CALL VOTE:  Kezer, Yes; LaValley, Yes, Schwartz, Yes; Schultz, Yes; McGee, Yes; Hoyt, Yes.






Respectfully Submitted,






Tom McGee, Secretary
Amesbury Public Schools Mission Statement

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
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